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Members Present: Chairman Allen Howe, Vice Chairman John Wirkkala, Rich Moen, Jim 

Carrick, and alternate member Jack Scranton. 

Public Present: Virginia Schendler, Mary Wirkkala, T. C. Cutter, Bernie Cutter, Petta Brennan, 

Gary Dennis, Cynthia Reardon Phillips, Eleann Trommsdorff, Don Bailey, Ricky Shepard, 

Shaun P. Carroll, Jr., Fran Hadley, Joe Meagher, Richard Locke, and Judith Locke. 

Others Present: Bea Jillette and Sandy Sonnichsen, Goshen Conservation Commission, Jason 

Aube, NHDES. 

 

Mr. Howe made an announcement that the Public Hearing scheduled and noticed for May 5
th

 had 

been cancelled.  He noted that the Planning Board will meet May 5
th

 to conduct any other 

business it may have. 

Mr. Howe stated that the Goshen Conservation Commission (GCC) had arranged for tonight’s 

speaker to appear and that the Planning Board was a proper venue for the topic related to land 

use.  He introduced Sandy Sonnichsen of the GCC. 

Ms. Sonnichsen gave a brief introduction on the evening’s topic, the Comprehensive Shore land 

Protection Act (CSPA), and then introduced Jason Aube, NHDES. 

Mr. Aube used a Power Point presentation to explain the CSPA.  He provided an overview of 

when permits were required for activities under the CSPA.  At the end of his presentation he 

fielded questions and offered his contact information for anyone wanting additional information.  

A copy of his presentation will be posted on the Planning Board section of Goshen’s Town 

website for people to view or download. 

Mr. Aube may be contacted by email at: jason.aube@des.nh.gov.  Since he travels a lot to give 

presentations, email is the most efficient way to contact him. 


